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Within the context  of the fabled new dawn of anti-clericalism and synodality with the Church, I agree with Patrick Tobin (Letters, 20 October) that “Our beloved Church is in desperate need of radical transfusion”. However, I suspect that he knows, as I know, and as a large number of Catholics must know, that this is simply not going to happen – at least not without some kind of cataclysmic, paroxysmal reshaping of the Church’s structure.

The permanent stranglehold that the ultra-orthodox far right within the Church hierarchy has on all church activity appears to point to a desire on their part for the Church to cease to exist before it allows what they clearly see as the abominations of married and/or women priests, or even the slightest increased involvement of a laity that they seem to hold in contempt.

In a final appalling irony, and to the delight of implacable anti-reformers, the overwhelming scale of the clerical abuse scandal threatens to eclipse the discussion of any other matter completely – at least for the several centuries that it will take for the Catholic Church to half-heartedly examine that issue and eventually take no action.
Hugo James
Royal Wootton Bassett, Wiltshire

14 November 2018

Synod on the Elderly
“Synod seeks to end ‘edicts from on high’” (News from Britain and Ireland, 3 November) relates this consultation to young people. Surely it should apply to the whole sensus fidelium with regard to other traditional teachings having damaging effects on the spiritual lives of many. At the moment, the most tragic is the closure of churches or reduction of Masses, rather than ending the 12th-century mandatory celibacy rule, which has no origin in Scripture. So far there is no indication that the bishops are prepared to discuss this with the laity – perhaps a “Synod on the Elderly” might bring such a dialogue about.
Elizabeth Price
Maidstone, Kent

